
DRAFT MINUTES 

TOWN OF CANANDAIGUA 

PARKS AND RECREATION/TRAILS 

MEETING AUGUST 29, 2018 

LEONARD R. PIERCE PARK 

Members Present:  Mark MacNeil, Karen Parkhurst, Dennis Brewer, Stephanie Kunes, Adeline Rudolph, Dave Korpiel 

1. Approved current minutes from July meeting. 

2. Dennis gave his director’s report. 

- The Ring of Fire is Saturday, September 1, 2018.  There will be a bonfire at Onanda Park, no flares. 

- The Onanda Park Beach is closed due to blue algae.  Hope to have it opened for Labor Day weekend. 

- We held the ARC camp for approximately 10 youths.  A successful and rewarding event. 

- The bus trip to Alexandria Bay was very successful. 11 Canandaigua residents participated. 

- Work will begin on Wolverton Cemetery shortly.  It will not be open to the public since it is located on 

private property. 

- The Halloween Party will be held on Saturday, October 27, 2018, at Onanda Park.  There will be more 

discussion and planning at the September meeting. 

3. There was a short discussion about signs – they will be consistent throughout all of the parks and also consistent 

with other town signs. 

4. Pierce Park update – mulch has been spread on the playground at Pierce Park.  All of the mulch was delivered to 

Pierce Park and will be transferred to other parks as needed. 

5. There was an extended discussion about offering winter programs for youth.  It was agreed that we will look at one 

trip during that time frame.  And there was also a discussion about having open skates at Canandaigua Civic Center 

twice during the winter months – January and March.  These will be family activities.   

6. Trails Update – No real information available.  Work on the trail from Outhouse Park to County Rd. 30 is currently in 

progress.   

7. Disc Golf update – we hope to obtain 4 sets of discs to either loan out or rent to residents and perhaps have disc 

golf tournaments.  Ultimate frisbee was also suggested as an activity. 

8. The Parks and Recreation Master Plan Update will be discussed at the September 4th CIC meeting.  Dennis will 

provide a summary of work already completed or on the schedule. 

9. Senior Program update – It is hoped that the town budget will include a line item for senior programs.  We will 

again offer bus trips.  The final senior bus trip for 2018 will be a trip to Cortland Country Music Park on October 11, 

2018.  No other updates. 

10. We hope to have an article about Parks and Recreation in each town newsletter. 

Next meeting will be held at Town Hall at 6 pm on September 26th, 2018. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Parkhurst 


